

ANGUS S. KING, JR.

STATE OF MAINE BOARD OF NURSING 158 STATE HOUSE STATION AUGUSTA, MAINE 04333-0158

MYRA A. BROADWAY, J.D., M.S., R.N. EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

November 5, 1999

Keith M. Glavin 71 Longwoods Road Falmouth, ME 04105

Dear Mr. Glavin:

At its October 6-7, 1999 meeting, the Board reviewed your request to renew your Maine registered professional nurse license. This letter is to inform you that your application to renew your license as a registered professional nurse is denied.

The basis of the denial is:

- 1. Your criminal history records which disclose criminal convictions on or about June 16, 1998 for possession of scheduled drugs and operating after suspension both of which are convictions for which incarceration for less than one year may be imposed and which involve dishonesty or false statements; and which directly relate to the trade or occupation for which you are requesting a license.
- 2. The Board has determined that the facts and circumstances pertaining to your convictions of possession of scheduled drugs and operating after suspension indicate that you are not sufficiently rehabilitated to warrant the public trust and therefore denied your request for licensure to practice nursing in the State of Maine.
- 3. If you wish to contest the Board's decision to deny your license, you must request, in writing, a hearing within 30 days upon receipt of this notice of denial.
- 4. Please be advised that should you contest the Board's decision you must demonstrate that there exists sufficient rehabilitation to warrant public trust to issue you a license to practice professional nursing within the State of Maine.



Enclosed is your check that you remitted for your Maine registered professional nurse license.

Sincerely,

Myra A. Broadway, J.D., M.S., R.N.

Executive Director

MAB:vlc

Enclosure

pc: John H. Richards, Assistant Attorney General